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The Council were able to resume face to face Council meeting in June last year after the Covid restrictions had limited us to virtual meetings.

During the year the Council has funded signs at the Church Street/West Lane junction and in Blind Lane to direct people to the Blind Lane cemetery. On Swan Plain it was necessary, for safety reasons, to fell two large trees that had died.

As mentioned in last year’s report the conversion of the street lights to LED has made a substantial saving and a full year’s invoices confirm that the saving has been 43% of running costs. This will increase further when the current maintenance contract is re-tendered as the new lanterns require less attention.

When considering the outline planning application for the commercial development of Broadland Enterprise Park ( between the NDR and West Lane) the Council have stressed the importance of maintaining the integrity of the cycle route along New Holme Lane which is a popular link to Hellesdon, Drayton and further afield.

When setting the level of the parish precept, the Council was mindful of the number of houses coming on stream at the Manor Road development and the increase of 4.7% reflects this and means that in real terms the individual household will pay approximately the same as in the previous year.

The Council has received a further £46k in Community Infrastructure from the Manor Road development and also has access to a further £144k from the planning agreement. The Council will be looking at how best to spend these funds for the benefit of the parishioners.

Much of the Council’s time in the past year has been spent in negotiations with the installing contractor over deficiencies in the drive and car park that serve the cemetery, bowls green and allotments in Blind Lane. Professional and legal advice was sought and surveys carried out. Agreement has finally been reached on remedial action that should take place in April.

Finally I would like to thank our Clerk for his assistance and advice and to all members of the Council for their contribution to the running of this Parish.

